
Justification for Changes to the DS-64

The new version of Form DS-64, Statement Regarding a Lost or Stolen Passport, incorporates 
several changes required for smoother Passport Services operations and for the convenience of 
the person completing the form.  The OMB number, expiration date, and estimated burden have 
been moved to the upper right-hand corner.  Throughout the new version of the DS-64, there is a 
distinction made between passport book and passport card.  The passport card was recently 
created as a new passport type to help fulfill the implementation requirements of the Western 
Hemisphere Travel Initiative (WHTI).  In the third sentence of the Important Notice section, the 
words “be presented” have been added to complete the sentence and fix the grammatical error.  
Also in the Important Notice section, the sentence “See page 2 of this form for additional 
information.” has been added to let the customer know there is additional instruction located on 
the second page regarding how to report your lost or stolen passport.  The word “legibly” has 
been added to the sentence in the Identifying Information section instructing the customer to type
or print in blue or black ink.  In the Lost or Stolen Passport Information section, the statement 
saying “Additional space is provided on the back of this form.” has been deleted because there is 
no longer additional space on the second page of this form.  The questions asking what the 
passport number was and when the passport was issued have been changed to distinguish 
between a passport book or passport card.  The question asking “what passport agency, embassy 
or consulate issued your lost or stolen passport?” has been eliminated as passports no longer 
indicate where the passport was issued.  For customer convenience, a checkbox has been added 
after the question, “Are you submitting this form in connection with an application for a new 
passport?”  At the top of the second page, additional instruction has been added for applicants 
who need to use a DS-64 form but would also like to apply for a new passport application.  
Applicants need to know that it is acceptable  to submit the DS-64 with a new passport 
application instead of sending it to the listed address as previously directed.  On the second page,
the Warning statement has been moved from the bottom of the page to the upper half of the page.
Moving the Warning statement will highlight the consequences for providing false information 
on this passport form to the applicant.  In the Authorities section of the Privacy Act and 
Paperwork Reduction Act Statements, “et seq.” has been added after the 22 U.S.C. 211a citation 
in order to accurately quote the law, and some typographical errors have been corrected.  The 
heading “Consequences of Failure to Provide Information:” was added as a better description of 
the second to last paragraph and to maintain consistency with other passport forms.


